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February 2017 Newsletter  
       

General Meeting Times  

 

The next TENPS meeting will be held on Thursday February 16th 
2017. Meetings are usually held at 7:30pm on the third Thursday of 
each month  at Marrara Christian College, on the corner of Amy 
Johnson Avenue and McMillans Road. The meeting is follow ed by a 
chance to chat with other members and access the TENPS reference 
Library over a cuppa. Bring your plants along to swap, sell or have 
identified. The guest speaker presentation commences around 8pm. 
All are welcome. 
 

Field trips are usually on th e weekend following the meeting . Details 
of upcoming events are provided in the newsletter, or check the 
TENPS website.  
 

Whatõs in Flower? 
 

      

     
 

Grevillea dryandri ; Darwin River  ð photograph ed by 
Russell Dempster, January 2017 
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Upcoming TENPS guest speakers  
 

February 16th:  Louis Elliott - òSagittaria 
platyphylla ð detection and response to an 
aquatic Weed of National Significance in 
the Top Endó. 

March 16th: Alison Stobo-Wilson  ð òSavanna 
Glider researchó 

April 20 th: Anna Miller (TENPS Scholarship 
recipient) ð òMacropod researchó 

May 18th: Dave Liddle  ð òHoward Sand Plain 
Vegetationó  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NT Field Naturalist Club Events  
 

Meetings  are held at 7.45pm on the second 
Wednesday of each month except January in the 
Function Room, Level 3, Red Precinct 1 at Charles 
Darwin University Casuarina Campus.  
 

Field Trips  are a great way to explore the best of 
Darwin area's nature spots in the company of like -
minded people. These are usually held on the 
Sunday following the monthly meeting and often 
related to the topic of this meeting. Additional 
outings are held from time to time, and everyone is 
welcome.  
 

 
 

TENPS Committee Meeting  
 

Committee meetings are held every second month 
and members are most welcome to attend. The next 
committee meeting will be on Wednesday the 5th of 
April at 7.30pm. Venue: Drysdale Electorate Office, 
Palm Plaza, Palmerston (next to MVR).  

January Meeting Report:  
Arid Impressions by Ian Morris  

 

Amid dire we ather warnings due to a 
low pressure system in the Kimberley, the 
Dempster family and Ian Morris braved the 
drive to the Red Centre. This low would 
eventually break records and cause 
extensive flooding across the centre and 
south to Adelaide.  

 

 
Finke River upstream 

 

During the drive the wet weather brought 
with it amazing stormy skies and refreshed 
the tired mulga which was beginning to 
suffer again in the dry period after the 
previous rains.  Many of the bridge culverts 
were filled with fairy martins busi ly 
building their mud nests whilst the soil was 
wet.  

 
Mutijulu  

Ian has history in the Red Centre as 
he spent a year there in 1985 as Acting Park 
Manager at Uluru.   

 
Parakeelya photographed at Yulara 

 

TENPS Field Trips & other events  
 

Saturday February 18 th:  Walker Creek- to 
Florence Falls in Litchfield National Park . The 

section is 10.7 km of the Tabletop Track, but from 

the car park at Walker Creek the distance will be 

about 15 km all up. There are a couple of creek 

crossings. The walk is graded as grade 3 ï moderate. 

Food and water should be brought by participants. 

Interested people are asked to register for this trip by 

contacting Russell Dempster on 0459 440 665 by 

11:00 am Friday 17 February or at the TENPS 

meeting on Thursday 16 February.  

Tabletop Track details: 

https://nt.gov.au/leisure/recreation/bushwalking-

hiking/litchfield-national-park-tabletop-track 

s  

Saturday March 18
th
: Nigel Olliver ï Darwin 

River 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://nt.gov.au/leisure/recreation/bushwalking-hiking/litchfield-national-park-tabletop-track
https://nt.gov.au/leisure/recreation/bushwalking-hiking/litchfield-national-park-tabletop-track
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Ian showed old photos from this time 
including the s pine of the MacDonald 
Ranges which are known as Caterpillar 
Dreaming by the local Aboriginal clans; 
from the air resembling a line of caterpillars 
but this begs the question how the Elders 
saw it.  
There were also photos of Finke Gorge, 
Hermannsburg lookou t, which is Namatjira 
country, Glen Helen and Ormiston Gorge 
with its interesting geology.  

 
Glen Helen 

The gorge walls are sedimentary sandstone 
but beneath that is rubble made of different 
rocks.  It was interesting to see some of the 
changes since the mid-eighties in aerial 
photos of Alice Springs and Yulara which 
was still under construction.  Ian was there 
to facilitate the hand back of Uluru to the 
Mutijulu  Traditional Owners which 
occurred on his last day in the job. He was to 
have been there for only a few months but 
the hand-back took a year to negotiate.  

The reason for the trip was that 
Michaela; Russell and Pennyõs youngest 
daughter wanted to see the Field of Lights, 
the amazing light show set up in the desert. 
Unfortunately the event was washed out on 
the day they had booked and the only tickets 
available next day were very expensive. 
The recent rain had made the desert bloom 

 
Helichrysum davenportii  

and Ian shared great range of photos of 
plants such as Cassia oligophylla which had 
both flower  and fruit due the two separate 
periods of rain.  Other plants included: 
Callitris glaucophylla, Acacia pruinocarpa  
(Black Gidgee), Cassia pleurocarpa,  
 

 
Acacia pruinocarpa, Alice Springs 

 

Pandona doratoxylon (Spearwood), Dodonaea 
viscosa (Sticky Hop Bush), Enchalaena 
tomentose (RubySaltbush), Eremophila 
goodwinii (Purple Fuchsia), Eremophila willsii 
(Sandhill Fuchsia) 

 
Eremophila willsii 

Eremophila longifolia, Frankenia cordata,   
Goodenia grandiflora, Grevillea juncifolia 
 

,  
Grevillea juncifolia with Brown Honeyeater 
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Grevillea eriostachys, Grevillea wickhamii 
Helichrysum cassinianum, Helichrysum 
davenportiiõ Wedelia stirlingii, Crotolaria 
cunninghamii, Salsola kali (Tumbleweed),  
Xanthorrhoea thorntonii (Grass tree). 
 

 
Crotolaria cunninghamii photographed at Mt Connor 

 

 
Santalum acuminatum, Watarrka National Park 

 

As always Ian also included photos of 
wi ldlife  spotted during the trip including:  
Spiny-cheeked Honeyeater, Thorny Devil , 
Perentie, Shield Shrimp, Centralian Carpet 
Python, White winged Wr en, Budgerigars,  
Spotted Bowerbird  
 

 
Spotted Bowerbird, Alice Springs 

 
Thorny Devil, Erldunda 

 

Thanks Ian for another most enjoyable 
presentation and also to the Dempster 
family for borrowing Ian to join them for 
this trip.  

 
Article by Sarah Hirst, photography: Ian Morris. 

 
 

January Field Trip: Darwin River  

With Sarah Hirst  

 

ôA most delightful piece of Darwin River õ. 
 

TENPS members had the privilege of 
visiting a fellow memberõs block in the 
Darwin River area. Approximately 60km 
from Darwin City, the gr oup gathered out 
the front of Sarahõs desirably simple living 
quarters. The morning was pleasantly cool, 
with a light drizzle of rain which ceased 
when the walk began.  

 

 
 

The journey began with a walk along a 
cleared track thought to have been created 
back in WWII. Many enthusiastic members 
shared their knowledge of the smaller plant 
species; Tissa Ratanyeke commented on the 
lovely purple flowers of Uraria lagopodoides 
growing naturally in the clearing by the 



 

5 
 

shed. Wendy Weatherhead showed an 
interest in native grasses such as 
Chrysopogon latifolius and what was later 
identified as Paspalidium rarum which looks 
like it is missing every other seed. 
 

 
Uraria lagopodoides 

 

A few brave people taste-tested the billy 
goat plum Terminalia ferdinandiana from a 
small tree laden with fruit ð they might be 
good for you but they are not very tasty! 
Barry explained the similarity between 
Grevillea dryandri ssp dryandri leaves and 
those of the white flowering form of G. 
dryandri ssp dasycarpa.   
Everyone inspected the Carissa lanceolata in 
the track growing as a ground cover but still 
braving a few tiny white flowers.   
 
The walk continued on to the fire break 
along the fence, where we were met with an 
abundance of smaller plants including, 
Thecanthes punicea, Mitrasacme connata,  
 

 
Thecanthes punicea 

Striga curviflora and Polygala orbicularis 
http://eflora.nt.gov.au/factsheet?id=4924  
growing in the gravelly soil (there is lots of 
white quartz around the property as  well as 
laterite)  
 

 
Mitrasacme connata 

 

 
Striga curviflora 

 

 
Polygala orbicularis 

 


